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Next Meeting Location: 
Henderson Airport Terminal Building Meeting Room at 7:30 PM on June 8, 2011. 

Dinner at 6PM at the TBird Lounge. 9465 S Eastern Avenue, Las Vegas, NV 89123. 

See President’s corner below for a map. 

 

2011 Officers and Directors: 
President:  Roger Hansen 

Vice President: Terry Frazier 

Secretary:  Sebastian (Seb) Trost 

Treasurer:  Brian Prinzavalli 

Director:  Dean Herrington  

Director:  Kathleen Jones 

Director:  Randy Holland 

 

 

Presidents Corner 

 

Wow, what difference a year makes! While I did not get to see Randy 
Holland’s plane when we visited last year, I did; however, see what he 
accomplished via his web site http://www.mywoodenairplane.com. I must 
admit, I was impressed on the size (large for an LSA) and quality of work 
Randy is doing.  Since it’s been nearly a month since we visited his project, 
you should go take a look at how much more he has completed with floor 
and bottom bracing. Next year at this time, we should be looking for that 
first flight report . . . 
 

Meeting Plans 

 

http://www.eaa1300.org/
http://www.mywoodenairplane.com/


This Month, we’re back to the HND Terminal building for a brief meeting 
and we’ll present Lynn and Adam Edikauskas with a check for $500 to offset 
his airfare to Oshkosh where he will attend one of their Air Academy 
programs. At our September meeting we’ll have Adam give us a brief 
rundown of what he learned and any other experiences along the way. 
After the meeting and refreshments, we will head down to Hangar F-7 to 
see the progress Bob Rogers has made on his Waiex. Bob should be flying 
this summer as he is close to completion. Next month, July, I am waiting 
confirmation from a Lt. Colonel who is the squadron commander of 
Predators at Creech AFB for a presentation on what their mission is. I think 
you will find this quite interesting. 
   
Dinner Plans 
 
This month, we are going to the T-Bird lounge at 9465 South Eastern 
Avenue, Las Vegas. Here is a Google Earth/Mapquest picture of its location. 
You will find dinner in the $8 to $15 range. See you there by 6:00PM. We’ll 
adjourn to the airport for our 7:30 meeting 
 
Just a note . . . 
 
In July, we are continuing our search for a dinner meeting place and for 
July’s meeting we are going to the Black Mountain Grill. It is located at 
11021 S. Eastern in Henderson. I have included a copy of their take-out 
menu as well as their in-house offerings after the location map of the T-Bird 
Lounge. Here’s a link to their web site and menus… 
http://www.blackmountaingrill.com/ 
 
 
Roger Hansen 
President EAA 1300 

 
 
 

http://www.blackmountaingrill.com/


 
 
 

T-Bird Lounge is the Red balloon on the image. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

May 11, 2011 Meeting Minutes 
 

Called to order by President Roger Hansen at 7:34PM 

 

1. Welcome and Introductions: 



Guests: Peter and Monia Davis – new Members 

 Paul from Michigan – friend of Ralph Millard 

2. Our 50/50 drawing, $1.00 each or 6 for $5.00 See Brian Prinzavalli for tickets 

as we will have the drawing at the close of this business meeting. 

3. Tonight’s program is a review of the progress on Randy’s project, a Maranda. 

If you haven’t seen it take a look after the meeting. We’ll give Randy a chance 

to talk about what he has done and then answer any questions you may have. 

4. The short video this month has been postponed until we have our next 

meeting at Henderson Airport. 

 

Business Meeting: 

 

1. Treasurers Report – Brian 

Beg Balance                                                    2,846.08 

            Income: 

               Dues                         20.00    

               50.50                         42.00                    62.00 

                                                  Total               2,908.08 

            Expenses: 

               None                                                       (0.00) 

Ending Balance                                               2,908.08 

                                                                         

Motion to accept? - Ralph Millard  Second? - Garrett Meriwether - 

Approved as read 

 

2. Minutes from last meeting (April)  

a. Questions or comments? Additions or corrections? 

b. Motion to accept?  - Tom Mahon  Second – Brian Prinzavalli - 

Passed 

 

Announcements: 

1. We are going to the T-Bird Lounge on Eastern Ave for our dinner gathering 

next month. We’ll send out directions prior to our next meeting. 

2. Don’t forget, we have an informal meeting on Saturday morning upstairs at 

the Landings. Come join us at 8:00 AM every Saturday. 

3. Dean recapped the Seligman Flyout and talked about the Bryce Canyon 

Flyout on May 21
st
. 

4. Next Meeting will be at HND, followed by a visit to Bob Roger’s Waiex 

project. 

 

Old Business: 
1. It appears that Patty Arthur filed our IRS form 990 for this year – Seb verified it had been 

filed 

2. Roger checked with EAA Headquarters regarding the reimbursement for the 

airfare to OSH for the Air Academy trip. We’ll need a copy of the ticket for 



Adam, and a receipt for payment before they will allow us to submit for the 

reimbursement. – Roger will work out the details with Lynn Edikauskas 

 

New Business: 

 

1. We will have a BOD meeting this month to discuss nomination forms for 

Achievement Awards. If anyone has recommendations, please let us know. They 

have to be in by May 31
st
. Four areas are Web Editor, Young Eagles Awards, 

Newsletter Editor and Major Achievement Award. The meeting will be on May 

23
rd

 at 8PM via Skype. 

2. Learn to Fly day is scheduled for the 21
st
 which would also be in conjunction with 

a Young Eagles event. Roger sent an email to Bob Simpson who let us use the 

Hangar 104 for YE last time. He has not yet received a response, He will need to 

follow-up. In the meantime, he thinks it would be prudent to do the necessary 

paperwork with the EAA. Roger will get the request going to McCarran and 

Ralph will work on the insurance paperwork. 

3. Still have Pahrump on the Young Eagles Calendar for October 1
st
. 

4. EAA Headquarters has sent out a “Keep it Flying” Enlistment Form seeking 

donations to help offset the operating cost of flying the B-17  

“Aluminum Overcast”. If you haven’t received info on this let Roger know and 

he’ll make sure you get it.  

3. If anyone has an idea for an upcoming meeting please let any of the BOD know 

and we will pursue it. 

 

50/50 drawing – Ralph Millard won $48 

 

The BBQ is courtesy of the Chapter, all the work putting it together and making it happen 

goes to Kathleen Jones and Selina Herrington. Let’s give them a hand! 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:11PM 
 

Transcribed by Seb Trost, Secretary 

  

 



 



Webpage Material: 
Everyone is encouraged to submit material, information, or pictures of interest for 

publication on the Chapter’s Webpage. Send whatever you have to Randy Holland, 

webmaster (randy@randyandrachael.com). The chapter webpage URL is 

http://www.eaa1300.org. Be sure to update any bookmarks. 

 

Advertisements: 
Hugh Mattern has a Lancair 320 for sale. See the website link below: 

http://www.airportbum.com/lancair.htm 

 

Member Profile: 
Looking for volunteers to give their profiles. We want to hear about YOU! We’ve 

covered most of the BOD – we want to hear about you! Send your profile to Seb Trost. I 

can send you a template of suggested topics. 

 

 


